Graduate Programs Council (GPC)

Minutes for November 7, 2007
Attendance

Present: Bakewell-Sachs, Ball, DaCosta, Graham, Hydro, B.Leake, D.Leake, Lindberg,

Rao, Seto, Wolf. (Provost Paul attended for agenda item 6a.) 
6. Old Business

a. Update on the process for approval of graduate courses and programs (Provost Paul)
Provost Paul explained the need for there to be a standard TCNJ course and program approval document which also adheres to state guidelines for programs. She appreciated that the GPC had spent a lot of time on revising the Graduate procedures, and felt that this would prove valuable in establishing a college-wide document, but it had not yet become a policy approved through governance. The Graduate document needs to go to CAP with a memo outlining which differences, from the UG document, need to be highlighted and retained.
Seto to draft this memo and circulate to GPC for comments.

Questions were asked about:

· The status of the two programs approved by GPC using these guidelines.
Provost Paul to check on the status of these programs within governance.

· GPC’s continued use of the procedure to approve courses – the Provost said this would be okay.
· How GPC should go about revising any future policies – the Provost said that the correct procedure was to go through the Steering Committee.

· How should GPC proceed with discussions on the assessment policy and grading standards – the Provost said to continue work on this and any documents can be reviewed with the final exam policy for other college programs.

Discussion continued, subsequent to the Provost’s departure, and it was agreed that the Chair needed to clarify the procedure for dealing with program alterations and to confirm whether GPC can use the guidelines for new courses and programs. 

Seto to include this in email to the Provost.

1. Assign minutes duty

DaCosta took minutes.

2. Approval of minutes from October 17, 2007
Ball was thanked for her thorough minutes. Some minor corrections were proposed and B.Leake moved to accept the minutes.

3. Dean’s Report
Dean Bakewell-Sachs said that there was nothing to report to GPC.

4. Report from the Assistant Dean of Graduate Studies

Assistant Dean Hydro circulated the Graduate Column Newsletter which is issued twice a year to all graduate students and added to the web site. She said that contributions are always welcome and B.Leake suggested highlighting the global graduates as they are due at TCNJ soon. 

Copy needs to be provided to Hydro by the end of January.

Hydro also reported on:
· Applications for the Spring semester. Accepted Students Orientation is January 10. New students are being asked to pay a $100 enrollment deposit which gets credited to their tuition account, and can be made online.

· It is hoped that SA (PeopleSoft) applications will replace TESS applications by the middle of December.

· The next Open House will be January 26.

· Gender and ethnicity enrollment data was circulated.

B.Leake congratulated the Graduate Office on their efforts and commented that she has heard freshman students talking about staying on at TCNJ for graduate courses. 

5. Announcements

DaCosta will chair the meeting on December 5, in Seto’s absence. It was decided that there would not be a meeting of the GPC on December 19.

6. Old Business

c. Discussion on grading standards for graduate students   

With only 10 minutes remaining, there was a short discussion on this item. It was suggested that there needs to be faculty discussion on this, as grading standards can differ between departments. D.Leake commented that GPC is not a policy making committee but could make recommendations to the Steering Committee. It was decided that the College Task Force (co-chair: Felicia Steele) should be approached to find out if they are looking at grading standards that could also include graduate courses.
Graham and Seto to follow-up on this.

Other Old Business, and New Business, was deferred to the next meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Jacqui DaCosta
